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Public Works & Transportation Committee 
Wednesday, November 19, 2014 

5. MANAGER'S REPORT 

(i) Taxi Fares Originating/rom the Vancouver International Airport 

Victor Wei, Director, Transportation, advised that the Passenger 
Transportation Board has approved an application by taxi companies that 
provide services from the airport to change from a metered service rate to a 
zone service rate on trips originating from the airport and terminating in 
Richmond or Vancouver. Mr. Wei listed several trip flat rates, noting that in 
most cases, the new flat rate for trips to Richmond is more economical than 
the metered rate. 

In reply to queries from Committee, Mr. Wei advised that since the 
implementation of the zone service rate, staff have not received any 
complaints from users. 

(ii) Pedestrian Zone Signs at Elementary Schools 

Mr. Wei provided background information with regard to pedestrian zone 
signs at elementary schools, and noted that staff are in the process of 
installing signs at Maple Lane and Anderson elementary schools. He then 
stated that a speed study will be conducted in the summer to evaluate the 
effectiveness of the signs, and should the signs prove to be effective, it is 
anticipated that such signs be installed at all Richmond elementary schools. 

In reply to a query from the Chair, Mr. Wei advised that staff evaluate the 
effectiveness of the signs by collecting traffic data such as speed before and 
after the installation of the signs, and by feedback provided by school 
principals. 

(iii) River Road Realignment 

Mr. Wei spoke of the River Road realignment, noting that there are still quite 
a few complaints regarding excessive delays from the southbound approach. 
As a result, a left-tum arrow for southbound traffic wishing to tum on Gilbert 
Road was recently installed; staff anticipate that this new measure will clear 
traffic more efficiently. Also, he stated that staff will continue to observe 
traffic flow in this area and will update Council on any new measures. 

(iv) Creosote Rail Ties 

The Chair referenced correspondence regarding the disposition of creosote 
covered rail ties from Vancouver in Richmond (copy on file, City Clerk's 
Office), noting that the City's enforcement powers are limited on federal 
lands. 

In reply to a query from the Chair, Robert Gonzalez, General Manager, 
Engineering and Public Works, advised that infractions such as this one is 
listed publicly; however, staff are still investigating the situation. 
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The Chair requested that once staff have concluded their investigation, 
Council consider publicising the matter. As a result, the following referral 
was introduced: 

It was moved and seconded 
That the disposition of creosote covered rail ties in Richmond be referred to 
staff and to the Advisory Committee on the Environment and report back. 

CARRIED 

ADJOURNMENT 

It was moved and seconded 
That the meeting adjourn (4:25 p.m.). 

CARRIED 

Certified a true and correct copy of the 
Minutes of the meeting of the Public 
Works & Transportation Committee of the 
Council of the City of Richmond held on 
Wednesday, November 19,2014. 

Councillor Linda Barnes 
Chair 

Hanieh Berg 
Committee Clerk 
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